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Purpose of Report 

The Public Sector Internal Audit Standards (PSIAS) require the preparation of a risk-based plan of 

Internal Audit activity that is designed to support an annual opinion on the effectiveness of the systems 

of governance, risk management and internal control and is informed by the audit strategy, consultation 

with stakeholders and a dynamic assessment of risks. 

 

To develop an appropriate risk-based audit plan we have consulted with senior management to identify 
the priority items for inclusion in the 2022/23 Audit Plan.  It is essential that the plan can be flexed to 

incorporate, as appropriate, any new risks which may arise.  Any changes to the 2022/23 Audit Plan 

will be brought back before this Committee.  

 

Recommendations and Reasons 

In accordance with the Constitution, the Audit and Governance Committee to: 

 Review and approve the 2022/23 Internal Audit Plan. 

 

Alternative options considered and rejected 

None as failure to maintain an adequate and effective system of internal audit would contravene the 

Accounts and Audit Regulations 2015.   

 

Relevance to the Corporate Plan and/or the Plymouth Plan   

The internal audit service assists the Council in delivering robust standards of public accountability and 

probity in the use of public funds and has a role in promoting high standards of service planning, 

performance monitoring and review throughout the organisation, together with ensuring compliance 

with the Council’s statutory obligations. 
 

Our work supports delivery of the values and priorities set out in Corporate Plan by ensuring that 

resources are used wisely, and service areas meet the needs of residents, businesses and communities 

through the delivery of quality public services.  
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Implications for the Medium Term Financial Plan and Resource Implications:     

Delivery of the audit plan assists the Council in delivering value for money services and has helped 

ensure an effective control environment as the Council works to deliver on its corporate priorities. 

 

Carbon Footprint (Environmental) Implications:  

No impacts directly arising from this report. 

 

Other Implications: e.g. Health and Safety, Risk Management, Child Poverty: 

The work of the internal audit service is an intrinsic element of the Council’s overall corporate 

governance, risk management and internal control framework. 

 

Appendices  
 

Ref. Title of Appendix Exemption Paragraph Number (if applicable)  
If some/all of the information is confidential, you must indicate  

why it is not for publication by virtue of Part 1of Schedule 12A  

of the Local Government Act 1972 by ticking the relevant box.   

 1 2 3 4 5 6 7 

A DAP Internal Audit Plan 2022/23        

 

Background papers:  

Please list all unpublished, background papers relevant to the decision in the table below. Background papers are unpublished works, 

relied on to a material extent in preparing the report, which disclose facts or matters on which the report or an important part of the 

work is based. 

Title of any background paper(s) Exemption Paragraph Number (if applicable) 

If some/all of the information is confidential, you must indicate why it 

is not for publication by virtue of Part 1of Schedule 12A of the Local 

Government Act 1972 by ticking the relevant box.   

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
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